
      July 2, 2013 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Nathan Small, Chairman 
Shoshone-Bannock Tribes 
P.O. Box 306 
Fort Hall, ID  83203 
 
SUBJECT: TRANSCRIPT OF THE GOVERNMENT-TO-GOVERNMENT MEETING 

CONCERNING LICENSING ACTIONS FOR PROPOSED URANIUM 
RECOVERY PROJECTS 

 
Dear Chairman Small: 
 
On May 23, 2013, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) hosted a  
government-to-government meeting on matters concerning licensing actions associated with the 
proposed uranium recovery projects.  The purpose of this government-to-government meeting 
was to allow an opportunity for Tribal leadership, or their designee, to discuss items of mutual 
interest concerning uranium recovery projects with NRC management.  The meeting was held 
at the Ramkota Hotel and Conference Center in Rapid City, South Dakota.  The official 
transcript of proceedings is enclosed. 
 
If you have questions regarding the enclosed transcript, please contact Ms. Jill Caverly of my 
staff.  She can be reached at 301-415-6699 or at Jill.Caverly@nrc.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
      /RA by Aby Mohseni Acting for/ 
 
      Larry W. Camper, Director 
      Division of Waste Management  
        and Environmental Protection 
      Office of Federal and State Materials 
        and Environmental Management Programs 
 
 
Enclosure: 
Transcript of May 23, 2013, Meeting 
 
cc:  Carolyn Boyer Smith 
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